
Dear Professor Martin Rutkis!
Dear Professor Andris Sternberg!

Accept our sincere congratulations on the anniversary 
of your Institute of Solid State Physics at the University 

of Latvia.
Long-term scientific contacts have been connected in 

the past and are now continuing in the field of research 
of condensed matter on both synchrotron radiation 

beams and neutron beams of our IBR-2 reactor. Your 
school on ferroelectrics, physical methods of interpreta-
tion absorbance spectroscopy using synchrotron radia-

tion beams is widely known in Russia.
Your leading research associate, Alexei Kuzmin, takes 

an active part in the work of the JINR Program and 
Advisory Committee on Condensed Matter Physics. At 

present, your colleagues take an active part in the prep-
aration of a scientific program at the NICA Collider, 

which is being developed at JINR, within the framework 
of applied research.

On behalf of the Laboratory of High Energy Physics, 
accept our congratulations.

We wish your team and you personally good health, 
prosperity, great scientific achievements.

Director of VBLHEP Vladimir Kekelidze,
Head of the VBLHEP Department Sergey Tyutyunnikov


